
966 

48 CFR Ch. 1 (10–1–13 Edition) 47.305–9 

47.305–9 Commodity description and 
freight classification. 

(a) Generally, the freight rate for 
supplies is based on the rating applica-
ble to the freight classification descrip-
tion published in the National Motor 
Freight Classification (NMFC) (for car-
riers) and the Uniform Freight Classi-
fication (UFC) (for rail) filed with Fed-
eral and State regulatory bodies. 
Therefore, the contracting officer shall 
show in the solicitation a complete de-
scription of the commodity to be ac-
quired and of packing requirements to 
determine proper transportation 
charges for the evaluation of offers. If 
supplies cannot be properly classified 
through reference to freight classifica-
tion tariffs or if doubt exists, the con-
tracting officer shall obtain the appli-
cable freight classification from the 
transportation office. In some situa-
tions prospective contractors have es-
tablished an official freight classifica-
tion description that can be applied. 

(b)(1) When the supplies being ac-
quired are new to the supply system, 
nonstandard, or modifications of pre-
viously shipped items, and different 
freight classifications may apply, the 
contracting officer shall insert in so-
licitations the provision at 52.247–53, 
Freight Classification Description. 

(2) The contracting officer shall alert 
the transportation officer to the possi-
bility of negotiations for appropriate 
freight classification ratings and rea-
sonable transportation rates. 

(c) The solicitation shall contain ade-
quate descriptions of explosives and 
other dangerous supplies according to 
(1) the regular freight classification 
and (2) the hazardous material descrip-
tion and hazard class as shown in 49 
CFR 172.101. 

(d) The contracting officer shall fur-
nish the freight classification informa-
tion developed in 47.305–9(a), (b), and (c) 
above to the contract administration 
office. 

[48 FR 42424, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 71 
FR 206, Jan. 3, 2006] 

47.305–10 Packing, marking, and con-
signment instructions. 

(a) Acquisition documents shall in-
clude packing and marking require-
ments necessary to prevent deteriora-
tion of supplies and damages due to the 

hazards of shipping, handling, and stor-
age, and, when appropriate, marking in 
accordance with the requirements of 49 
CFR 172.300. 

(b) Contracts shall include complete 
consignment and marking instructions 
at the time the contract is awarded to 
ensure that supplies are delivered to 
proper destinations without delay. If 
complete consignment information is 
not initially known, the contracting 
officer shall issue amended delivery in-
structions under the Changes clause of 
the contract (see 43.205) as soon as the 
information becomes known. 

(c) If necessary to meet required de-
livery schedules, the contracting offi-
cer may issue instructions by tele-
phone, teletype, or telegram. The con-
tracting officer shall confirm these in-
structions in writing. 

(d) Marking and consignment in-
structions for military shipments shall 
conform to the current issue of MIL- 
STD-129 (Military Standard Marking 
for Shipment and Storage) and other 
applicable DOD regulations. Shipments 
for civilian agencies shall be marked as 
specified in Federal Standard 123, 
Marking for Domestic Shipment (Civil 
Agencies). 

47.305–11 Options in shipment and de-
livery. 

Although the clauses prescribed in 
subpart 43.2 allow certain changes to be 
made in regard to shipment and deliv-
ery, it may be desirable to provide spe-
cifically for certain options in the so-
licitation. The Government may re-
serve the right to— 

(a) Direct deliveries of all or part of 
the contract quantity to destinations 
or to consignees other than those spec-
ified in the solicitation and in the con-
tract; 

(b) Direct shipments in quantities 
that may require transportation rates 
different from those on which the con-
tract price is based; and 

(c) Direct shipments by a mode of 
transportation other than that stipu-
lated in the solicitation and in the con-
tract. 

[48 FR 42424, Sept. 19, 1983, as amended at 62 
FR 237, Jan. 2, 1997] 
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